
Emergency Preparedness Plan Hometown RV Park 

 

The information contained in this customer Emergency Preparedness and 

Response Plan has been provided as a general guide to logical and safe steps to 

take in the event of an emergency at Hometown RV Park. This plan is intended to 

assist our guests in a possible emergency situation that may arise while visiting 

our park. 

This plan will be posted on the notice board at the office and will also be provided 

to all guest upon request. 

Safety is our number one priority. Please remember to act wisely and in all cases 

maintain your personal safety for you, your family, and guests while on site.      

For all emergencies, dial 911.                                                                                     

Please reference our address: 100 Dwayne St, Jonesville, NC. 

Please note, Hometown RV Park, Management, and Staff are not responsible for 

physically evacuating residents or guests from their onsite locations, nor are they 

responsible for providing any materials or services during an emergency. 

Hometown RV Park Exit Plan: 

In the case of a partial or full-park wide evacuation: 

1. All campers and visitors will exit the area via the Main Entrance of Dwayne St. 

2. If the emergency warrants it, a megaphone will be utilized to communicate 

instructions, inform/update nature of the emergency, and the appropriate 

response to make. 

3. The Camp Host, Owners, or Support Staff are not responsible for removing 

either person or personal property out of the emergency area. The cooperation of 

everyone involved is greatly appreciated. 

If emergency includes injury to an individual or multiple individuals or the 

possibility of injury, contact 911 IMMEDIATELY and then notify park staff. 

Life Threatening Emergencies Call 911 

 



Evacuation Route Plan Hometown RV Park 

Written Description 

 

Hometown RV Park is situated on the South side of the Yadkin River in the town 

of Jonesville, NC. Access to the park areas is through a two-lane roadway known 

as Dwayne Street. There is one main entrance to the facility. 

The area in and around the park has been known to flood as the results of rising 

waters in the Yadkin River from excessive rainfall. Campground Management 

closely monitors the US Geological Survey Website as well as the NOAA Website 

for real time river levels and predictions. Guests will be notified by bullhorn if 

needed in the event water levels get to threatening heights. 

Please do not block the roadway of Dwayne Street when entering or exiting the 

park. If Emergency Vehicles are incoming, please pull to side of the roadway and 

allow the vehicle(s) to pass. 

It is assumed the sites located closest to the river #22, #32, #46 & #57 would 

evacuate first. The remaining sites would soon follow exiting in orderly fashion. 

However, in isolated emergency situations, such as a single RV fire, only the 

persons and RV’s closest to the isolated emergency should evacuate to an 

alternate location within the park as designated by Campground Management, 

The Fire Chief, or Assistant Fire Chief on scene.  

Please only use the designated roadway to evacuate the park. 

In the event of the main evacuation route being blocked and the evidence of 

flood or rising waters, The River Trail may be utilized to exit the facility. 

Always maintain personal Safety. 

 


